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March General Meeting

The meeting started out
with Marian Kelly doing her

~version of Domenic Saso,

wvho was unable to attend.
He does a fine job as MC,
and we miss his smiling face
when he’s gone — not that
Marian didn’t do a first rate
job! President Bob Berta
Jjump-started the meeting by
wishing us all a “Good
Evening” and then men-
tioned that there was an ef-
fort underway to petition the
Post Office toissue a Charles
Magnante postage stamp. A
petition to accomplish that
was circulated during the
break. Bob was looking for
players atthe upcoming Nor-
wegian Day, and he also dis-
tributed a questionnaire re-
garding seminars and work-
shops inconjunction with the
monthly meetings. That will
be atough one, I would guess,
j0it’s good to get some mem-
ber input regarding schedul-
ing.

No big surprises on the
evening’s lineup as we all

MARCH,

by Denny Huff

came prepared to hear a
bonafide world-class accordi-
onist, Veikko Ahvenainen. If
you can spell his name with-
out looking at one of his re-
cordings, I salute you. But we
can all recognize his music
without a problem. As a side
note, I bought one of his CD’s
and donated it to ourlocal Cof-
fee Shop in Los Gatos, and
now as I walk down the side-
walk I quickly recognize his
playing from several stores

1997

distant!!  Increasing accor-
dion awareness in the local
community. They must like
the CD because I heard it at
least three times already this
past week.

Veikko began with com-
ments on his long association
with the Bay Area, with John
Molinari Sr., and with the
Molinari family. That asso-
ciation began in 1962 (I
gradutated from college that

cont. p. 5
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MAaRrk YOUR CALENDARS

April 2nd, Wed. BAAC
Board Meeting 7:30 PM at
Ed Massolo's, 612 Lassen,
So.S.F.  Guests welcome.
Call Ed at (415)589-8409 for
directions.

April 7th,, Monday. BAAC
General Meeting. Featuring
Bart Beninco, Don Nurisso,
Ken Chambers, Bob
Delgado, Frank Montoro, and
the trio of Lee Woodall, Tony
DiBono and JimFirpo. Come
and vote on our updated by-
laws. Donworth Hall, 22nd
& Eucalyptus, S.F., justnorth
of Stonestown Shopping Cen-
ter. 7 P.M.

April 8th, Tuesday. Com-
posers', Inc. features music
forsoloaccordion, performed
by Peter Soave. Green Room
of the Veterans' Building, 401
Van Ness, S. F. 8 PM.
April 22nd, Tuesday. Sev
Garcia, soloist, with the
Tulare Symphony League,
Visalia, 10AM. Call (209)
8781-2911

cont. p. 6
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Why We've Messed With Your Bylaws......

Dear Members:

Much of this issue of your newsletter
concerns our proposed new bylaws,
which your Board approved at its most
recent meeting. Granted that bylaws
are not a sexy subject, but they’re very
important to us, so please read and con-
sider these changes carefully. There
are many proposed changes, containing
a lot of new ideas. You will be asked to
vote on these changes at our April meet-
ing. Our current bylaws require two
thirds approval following publication
of proposed changes in our newsletter.

Our old bylaws have served us since
we were a brand new club of twenty
brave souls. Now that our numbers
have increased many-fold, it is time to
ask again the questions “Who are we?”
and “Where are we going?” as well as
the follow-up question, “How do we get
there?”.

The bylaws of a club serve as the road
map for answering those questions.
They define a club’s purpose, then set
up some initial structure by which the
purpose(s) can be achieved. Officers
and board members make club deci-
sions based on the broad guidance of
the bylaws. (Bylaws are not meant to be
too detailed or specific, as they should
be difficult to change. Therefore, they
do not address, in general, issues which
are procedural; the board and the mem-
bership is expected to evolve proce-
dural rules and regulations as needed.)

A committee chaired by Marian Kelly
with considerable encouragement from
Gwyn Lister has spent many hours ask-
ing those questions and thinking through
possible answers. Some of the impor-
tant changes which that committee has
recommended include: requiring that
we function with several standing com-
mittees, eliminating the Financial Sec-
retary position and substituting a Fi-
nance Committee, eliminating one
Board position (resulting in 8 rather
than the current 10 board members),

changing our fiscal year, increasing the
terms of officers and board members.

A few reasons for proposed changes
follow:

Current fiscal year (7/1 to 6/30), puts
the entire change of command along with
plans for the upcoming year into the sum-
mer, when people often are not around.
Makes the transition very difficult and
long. Changing the fiscal year also
changes the date at which dues are pay-
able (to September) and the dates when
nominations and elections are held.

The Financial Secretary will no longer
be a necessary position with the addition
of both a Finance and a Membership
Committee. Our operating procedures
have never allowed for appropriate finan-
cial checks and balances (since the
Treasurer’s and Financial Secretary’s jobs
were completely separate, and since the
Board has not requested more from the
Treasurer than balances). The Finance
Committee will absorb the Financial
Secretary’s job plus some of the
Treasurer’s tasks; the result should be
tighter controls of our funds and a better
informed Board and membership. Part of
the mission of the Finance Committee
will be greater emphasis on our Club’s
non-profit status, on what is required
from us for that status, and how it is
beneficial to the membership.

In addition to the Finance and Member-
ship Committees, we propose to establish
Program, Promotion and Administration
Committees. The Program Committee
will plan the programs for our general
meetings, will open and close our meet-
ing place and coordinate setting up chairs,
etc; the Promotion Committee will gather
information about possible avenues for
promoting club activities, will develop
press packages, and will work closely
with any club group sponsoring an event;
the Administration Committee will handle
the everyday details (which our presi-
dents have heretofore done most
of)...phone calls, queries, send notes or

_—

cards, ordering supplies, setting up -
phone tree..newsletter will be a sub-
committee here. More complete sug-
gested job descriptions for all officers
and directors as well as for the standing
committees were also developed by the
bylaws committee and are available.

These changes will require us to plan
further in advance at both the Board of
Directors and the Committee levels. The
Board will no longer handle details of
events, as has happened for years, but
will be free to provide a broader over-
view of how our Club should function
and what we should undertake. Up
until now, many tasks have been taken
care of by willing, hard-working mem-
bers who had notbeen asked to do them,
and who are often not recognized for
having taken care of those tasks. If we
follow this plan, responsibility for spe-
cific jobs should be much clearer. Fur-
ther, we will be able to involve mor ™
members without requiring a great time
commitment by spreading the work
around more than we do now.

As you read, you will note two types
of changes from the old bylaws, sub-
stantive and formatting. The substan-
tive changes, such as those mentioned
above, are indicated by the italicized
portions of the text. The formatting or
wording changesare not italicized, since
no change of policy will result.

If you have concerns or questions about
anything which you have read, we
strongly encourage you to phone Marian
(415) 854-1896 or any of the board
members (numbers on p.6 ). Copies of
these proposed changes will norbe avail-
able at the April meeting, so you may
want to bring your newsletter along.
The vote will be either for or against the
entire package: you will not be able to
vote on individual changes, although’\
you are encouraged to express yot
opinion in advance.

M Kelly
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Suggested New Bylaws
BAY AREA ACCORION CLUB

ARTICLE |. Name

This organization shall be called The Bay Area
Accordion Club.

ARTICLE Il. Purpose

1. To enhance, promote and stimulate aware-
ness and appreciation of the accordion, its versatility
and its sounds within the membership and to the
general public.

ARTICLE lll Membership

1. Membership is open to any individual
expressing interest in the accordion and wishing to
join. The only qualification for regular membership is
the payment of annual dues as established by the
Board of Directors.

2. No dues need be paid by the two other
categories of membership:

a. Honorary members: persons who
the Club feels have made a significant contribution to
the accordion field. Honorary members are selected
by a majority vote of the membership.

b. Junior Members: student accordi-
onists under 18 years of age who perform before the
Club.

3. All members receive the monthly newslet-
ter. All members may vote on Club matters, the
manner of voting to be decided by the Board of
Directors.

4. Members shall be terminated for reason(s)
of non-payment of dues, resignation, or by two-thirds
vote of the Board of Directors.

ARTICLE IV Fees, Dues, and Assessments

1. The fiscal year/membership year shall be
from October 1 to September 30.

2. Annual dues and event fees, if any, shall
be set by the Board of Directors.
ARTICLE V Meetings

1. General meetings shall be held on the first
Monday of each month unless otherwise ordered by
the Board of Directors.

2. Regular Board meetings shall be scheduled
and held.

3. The rules contained in Roberts Rules of
Order. Revised, shall govern the general conduct of
both the General and the Board meetings.
ARTICLE VI Officers

1. Officers: The officers shall be President,
Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer.

2. Term of Office: The term of office shall be
two years.

3. President: It shall be the duty of the Presi-
dent to guide the members toward fulfillment of the
general Club goals, to become familiar with the
“duties of the presiding officer of an assembly” found
in Robert’s Rules of Order, to preside over all meet-
ings of the Board of Directors using parliamentary
procedure, to enforce the observance of the bylaws.

4. Vice President: The Vice President shall
assist the President in any way the President may
direct, and, in the absence of the President, shall
preside and perform all acts incumbent on the Presi-
dent. The Vice President shall chair a standing
committee.

5. Secretary: The Secretary shall keep a
complete record of all proceedings of Club and Board
of Directors meetings, and give notice of all meetings
and other functions. The Secretary shall prepare,
with the President, the agenda for Board Meetings,
including any items which have been previously
unresolved and any future items for which discussion
should be initiated.

6. Treasurer: The Treasurer shall receive and
disburse BAAC monies, co-ordinating with the Fi-
nance Committee and keeping an accurate account of
all receipts and disbursements. He/she shall com-
pile reports for the Board of Directors and/or for the
membership according to directions from the Board.

ARTICLE VIl Board of Directors.

1. The Board of Directors shall consist of the
elected officers and four (4) directors at large, of
which the elected officers shall comprise the
Executive Committee.

2. The Board of Directors shall have the
following duties:

a. Meet at the call of the President.
b. Fill all vacancies occurring between

elections.

c. Confirm all committees except the
Nominating Committee

d. Be empowered to approve neces-
sary expenses of the Club.

e. Pass on routine business and
recommend any major changes in policies, proce-
dures, or financial affairs for the consideration of the
membership.

f. Each director-at-large shall chair a
standing committee, shall recruit its members, and
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Proposed Bylaws, cont.

shall make regular committee reports to the Board
of Directors.

3. An ex-president automatically becomes
available as a non-voting consultant to the Board of
Directors for a period of one year.

ARTICLE VIl Standing Committees

The following standing (ongoing) Committees
shall be established: Membership, Finance, Promo-
tion, Program/Entertainment, Administration. Addi-
tional standing committees may be added by ap-
proval of the Board of Directors. Special (ad hoc)
committees may be apppointed to carry out specific
tasks not designated here.

ARTICLE IX Directors at large:

The Directors at large shall consist of four (4)
members and serve for a term of two years.

ARTICLE X Nominations and Elections

1. Nominations: The Nominating Committee
shall consist of five (5) members, of which three (3)
will be from the membership at large, and two (2)
shall be from the Board of Directors, one of whom will
serve as chairperson.

2. The Nominating Committee shall forward
its recommendations at the August meeting for
officers and for directors at large. Further nomina-
tions from the floor, if any, shall be accepted at this
meeting. Names of nominees shall be published in
the August newsletter.

3. Elections: The election will be held at the
September meeting of each year. A nominee receiv-
ing the majority of votes of members present at that
meeting shall be elected to office.

ARTICLE XI Amendments to Bylaws

Proposals to amend the Bylaws shall be
presented in writing to any member of the Board of
Directors. Upon approval of the majority of the Board
of Directors, the proposed amendment shall be
published in the newsletter and voted upon by the
members. A two-thirds vote of members present at
the specified meeting will be required for approval.
ARTICLE XII Property

Any property acquired with Bay Area Accor-
dion Club funds shall become the property of the
Bay Area Accordion Club.

ARTICLE XlII  Dissolution of the Organization

Upon the dissolution of the Club, any assets
shall be donated to a non-profit organization with the
approval of the Board of Directors.

Mark Your Calendars, from p. 1.

May 3& 4, Sat. & Sun. Norway Day at Fort Mason Center.
May 17th & 18th. Grand opening of Lark in the Morning
Fisherman's Whart location. BAAC members play on the
18th from noon to 1P.

May 23 - 25, Fontana Button Accordion Festival & Contest.
(all accordion varieties welcome). Call (909) 793-4040.
June 21st. Making Waves event in downtown San Francisco.
June 29th, Sunday. BAAC Picnic. We're back to the Palo
Alto Elks Club this year, in response to popular demand. Save
the date!

July 13-19 and Sep 14 - 20: JoeSmiell's Button Box Camp
at Norden. Call (510) 832-6938 for info.

July9to 13th, American Accordionists' Association Festival,
Sheraton City Center Hotel, Washington, D.C. Call ( 800)-
526-7495 for special $78 room rate. Call (516) 746-3100 for
Festival Information.

August 4th, Monday. BAAC General Meeting featuring
Jorgen Sundeqvist.

“August 23 & 24, Sat/Sun. Cotati Accordion Festival.

Sept. 8th, Monday. BAAC General Meeting featuring
Vyatcheslav Semyonov (bayan) and his wife Natasha (domra).
with Robert Sattler.

Please send Calendar Information to Your Editor., using the
address on the last page. Thank you. -

SqueezinArt®

Unique Gifts for Accordionists

PO. Box 2001
Rockville, MD 20847-2001

Phone: 301-279-8716
Fax: 301-279-7331

e-mail: squznart@erols.com

Joan & Dan Grauman

Boaz Rubin

Boaz

Accordions repaired, bought & sold
phone 510/595-9664, fax 510/595-9664
email schmatte @well.com

Accordions
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March General Meeting, cont.

year!) and was quickly followed by a joint tour of Europe. His
first number tonight was a Finnish Festival March, and I was
struck (again) by the rich bass notes coming from his Russian-
made bayan accordion, which was specially made for and
presented to Veikko by
master Russian accor-
dion maker, Uri
Voldovich. Veikkore-
lated that his friend had
passed away shortly
after giving him the in-
strument in 1981. He
next surprised us with
an “old Texas number,”
Ghost Riders inthe Sky,
the first of several hu-
morous pieces that we
heard during the
evening. While
Veikko hardly ever
smiles when he’s play-
ing, he intersperses his
songs with personal and
frequently very funny
stories which compli-
ment his performance.
And his playing abso-
lutely magnetizes an
audience. He continued with Winter from Vivaldi’s Four
Seasons, during which he did one of his celebrated “two
millimeter” bellows shakes. How does he do that?? Next was
a wonderful Finnish number, On the Highest Branch, a song
of a young boy’s feeling during summer in Finland. At Night

Veikko Ahvenainen, Ken Chambers

onan Arctic Mountain warmed the hearts of atonal music fans
and was a pleasant piece for those who don’t normally follow
atonal music. Ken Chambers joined Veikko for a number in
C Minor by Bach, and I think we all have to salute Ken’s
ability (and courage) to play with such an accomplished
partner. Then Veikko played Wind and Storm, the last piece
before intermission.

More background on Veikko’s accordion. He received it in
1981, as mentioned, but wanted to practice before doing a
concert with it, so he returned to Moscow in 1982 (one of
many tours there)to play the bayan. The concert was done in
a television music hall to an audience of 500, with over one
million viewing on the TV screen. A cultural step up from
most US television fare. Voldovich was considered to be the
Stradivarius of accordion makers, and he worked three years
on the instrument, which he told Veikko was his last and his
best, and most important, made for a friend.

Sheila Gullmes won the raffle, but we were all winners as
we raced for the dessert table and pigged out on cookies, pies,
cakes, and other assorted goodies. A big Accordion Thanks
toeveryone who slaved overahot oven all day — or who made
that last minute dash to Safewway.

Veikko next broke out his trusty Giulietti, and entertained us
with mostly lighter fare. We all strained to overcome the
inconsiderate noise from the rear of the hall, as Veikko played
Spring is Coming, followed by several polkas. Finn, Italian,
Finnish-American (with elements of John Phillip Sousa) and
the world famous KFC Polka. Veikko broke his serious
playing demeanor for the KFC Polka and the audience joined
his festive mood. Then Grenada was followed by a medley of
John Molinari favorites, all by Pietro Frosini. Olive Blos-
soms and Jolly Caballero were in there somewhere along with
three other pieces. Ken Chambers was called back up for yet
another polka, this one about a little village whose name |
won’t attempt to reproduce. But Joe Smiell is right (isn’t he
always?) when he says that every hamlet, village, lake and
brook in Europe has its own appropriate song. Always the
world traveler, Veikko has performed in China, and he related
another humorous story about a Chinese polka, reputed to
have been played as much as 5000 years ago. It sounded
suspiciously like a Finnish polka, but Veikko diplomatically
conceded the point to his Chinese hosts. After the narration,
he treated us to the real “Chinese Polka.”

He was given a standing ovation and played an encore
number, with, of course, another story. Bottom line was that
he simultaneously played Dixie with his left. hand and The
Battle Hymn of the Republic with his right. Try that for a
warm-up exercise!

[t’s great to be a member of the Bay Area Accordion Club.
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President's Message

. by Bob Berta
: : sod TEACHERS
The Bay Area Accordion Club is always looking for

positive ways to increase its services to the members.
While it is sufficient for many to continue with the fine
monthly meetings that give our local members and
guests a chance to entertain us we need to look for new PETER DI BONO
and fresh ideas to keep the club viable. In addition we
are a 501C tax exempt organization that must do a lot
more than provide entertainment to members or we risk

San Francisco

Personalized Instruction
Theory Technique

the wrath of the tax people. We must provide a good to Performance
the public at large....not just the members to maintain AllLevels — All Ages
our status. While we have participated in several events’ 415-753-1502

like the Cotati Accordion Festival, Making Waves, SF Accordion Festival, Italian

day at Jack London Square in Oakland, and so on we must continue to find ways to DOMENIC SASO

provide increased exposure of accordion music to the public .

The club is currently dealing with the loss of our “House Of Parties” which is being
sold. Two of our accordion ensembles met there and now must deal with finding a ;
new home for practice. Finding a good inexpensive place is proving to be very Accordions Bought & Sold
troublesome. This made me realize again how wonderful it is that we have the (415) 587-7557
Donworth Hall for our monthly meetings. Thanks to the efforts of Frank Panacci we
are able to continue using the hall and we owe him a lot. Please ensure that we
continue to be welcomed at the hall by taking good care of the facility. Frank and Ed

Private Accordion Lessons

Sales, Repairs, & Accessories

North Bay
Massolo need all the help they can get in setting up and taking down the chairs and B B
tables at each meeting. For those of you who always are there to help....a big thanks. ART BENINCO
The board constantly gets comments both pro and con on the various activities of Accordion and Piano
the club. We encourage these comments but we really appreciate those who offer to Beginner to Advanced
he.lp on the various activit_ies. Remember that there are not }_)uid positions in the club. Petaluma
It Is easy to offer suggestions but those who volunteer to lighten the load are really 707-769-8744
doing a great service. If you
really feel strongly about X\ South Bay
something or want to take a (K FOR SALE ﬂ i
bigger part in the various ac- * Cordovox (acc = Scandalli) M
tivities the board encourages w/Amplifier, Speakers  $475. Private Lessons
you to attend the monthly . ois : Transpose Arrange Chord
: Acc. Egisto Bontempi P g
board meeting. The”boafd 140 Bass, 4/5 Reeds, Tone Chamber $550 50 Yrs. Experience
meetings are open to all mem-
Curt Van Neck, (510) 538-6541 (510) 317-9510
bers of the club. ]
e 2 San Lorenzo
@ Contact Phone #s for % March Board Meeting
Officers and Board Members: Synopsis
Pres:Bob Berta (415) 756-8309 * Treasurer reports a total of $8,209. in our combined accounts.
V.P. Frank Panacci (415) 731-1039 * Results of survey taken at our March General Meeting: almost everyone
Treas. Peter Adler (510) 845-4936 favored a care and maintenance workshop. No one wanted it scheduled on
Record.Sect. Val Kieser (510) 531-4836 a separate day. About half would like a workshop on overcoming stage
Finan. Sect.Bob Smith (415) 856-9321 fright.
* With a few minor changes, the Board voted to accept the new bylaws
Peter Di Bono(415) 753-1502 proposed by the bylaws committee, to show them to the membership by
Ed Massolo (415) 589-8409 including them in the March newsletter, and to take a vote on theiracceptance
Herb Meier (415) 364-5398 at our April meeting.

\__Frank Schlotter (510) 339-8657 ) |
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MAKING WAVES

SaN Francisco Music Day

BAAC has recetved a letter and appli-
cation form from the director of the
June 21st (summer solstice) musical
eventindowntown San Francisco, Mak-
ing Waves. They are in search of
musicians, sound engineers, and volun-
teers to make the Festival a big success.
Many BAAC members participated last
year; we hope you will sign up again.

The tradition of celebrating the arrival
of summer with a public musical festi-
val originated in France in 1983 with
the establishment of the Féte de la
Musique every June 21st. Eighty coun-
tries around the world celebrate it as
well, but so far San Francisco is the only
US city that joins the world in this joyful
spirit.

Although they are unable to pay par-
ticipating musicians (since no fees are

»= charged), Making Waves wants to ben-
efit the artists this year by publishing
contact phone/fax/email numbers in the
program, creating a resource directory.
The program will be available on the
day of the Festival, but it will also be
published in the Bay Guardian and in
the San Francisco Weekly. Addition-
ally, they encourage musicians to have
tapes and CD’s available on the day of
the event.

If you did not participate last year but
would like to do so this year, you may
either contact Making Waves yourself
at(415)431-2221/431-9962, or you may
go through BAAC. M. W. requests a
press kit, a recording, some informa-
tion, and publicity photos if you work
directly with them. But they allow
BAAC to recommend performers with-
out those filtering requirements.

So please consider participating this
year. If youare a solo, you will be asked

#=to play for about 20 minutes; ifa group,
40 minutes. You will be assigned to one
of the stages set up along Market Street.
The Festival runs from about 11AM
until 6 or 7; if you have a time prefer-
ence, please make that known.

Fegtival Honors 2

Peninsula Treasure

from the Carmel Pine Cone of March 6, 1997

As Mike Marotta approaches the sunset
of his lifetime of performing, the tireless
entertainer is happiest playing the accor-
dion for his family and a few close friends.

“They really come to hear me,” the 75-
year old emphasized on a sunny afternoon
last week at his Monterey home.

As the grand master of thousands of
“gigs” reflected on his life of music, his
festures kept rhythm withevery thought as
if he were conducting a symphony.

“There aren’t many guys still ‘gigging’
at my age,” he said. “The hardest part is
putting on my accordion.”

That’s easy to understand for aman who
has spent the past seven decades weaving
his love of music into countless hours of
community service.

This weekend the 17th annual Dixieland
Monterey “Swing N’ Dixie "97" will honor
Marotta for those efforts, as well as for his
exceptional talent and contributions to
music.

“I’'m a little embarrassed,” he said, not-
ing that not many musicians play Dixieland
on an accordion. “People usually snicker
at a guy who plays an accordion. I guess
I’'m the little guy from Monterey who
broke the barrier.”

Monterey Mayor Dan Albert said
Marotta’s energy and enthusiasm trans-
lates into pure pleasure for everyone
around. “Monterey loves Mike,” Albert
said. “He’s a great musician and dedi-
cated member of the community. He’s
also arich resource of memories about the
city’s history. I can’t remember when I
haven’t known Mike,” he added.

Itall started when Marotta was five years
old.

His family came to Monterey in 1918
from Tunis, Africa, where numerous Si-
cilians had immigrated to work in the
construction business. Mike’s father was
a bricklayer and an accomplished musi-
cian who played the accordion at friends’
weddings and celebrations.

When Marotta turned five, his father
gave him a set of drums. That was fol-
lowed by piano and tap lessons. By the
time he was 10, Mike had lost interest in

everything but his father’s accordion.

“One day my father caught me playing
his accordion,” he said, recalling that a
few weeks later he came home and found
about 30 accordions in the living room.

“Take your pick,” Marotta’s father
said.

“I'like yours best,” his son replied.

And Mike hasn’t stopped playing it for
65 years.

“It’s amagnificent instrument,” he said
reverently. “It has 1560 reeds, and that’s
just the beginning. It’s an orchestra in
itself. Iplay it like a horn while the bass
player and drummer keep rhythm. I'm
free to play all the licks.”

...... (.many paragraphs omitted for lack
of space, unfortunately)

His musical journey led him to Holly-
wood, where he hooked up wigh a cow-
boy band that accompanied Roy Rogers,
Riders of the Purple Sage, and Sons of
the Pioneers. ...........

During the years after WWII, Marotta
married and started a family. He tried his
hand at a variety of businesses, all the
while playing his accordion.

For 11 years he worked with Freddy
Nagle’s band at the Hotel Del Monte,
where the Navy Postgrad School is to-
day. He also played at Del Monte Lodge
on Friday and Saturday evenings for 26
years.

“Kings, queens, and presidents,”
Marotta said. “I played for all of them.”

..... (more omitted)

Although Marotta has cut back to about
six gigs amonth, he hasn’t slowed down.
He just shifted his attention.

He spends his afternoons at the family’s
downtown Monterey office, or going to
different Monterey County schools to
teach youngsters about the inner work-
ings of an accordion. ...........

Most of you probably don’t know Mike,
but he has been a long-time BAAC mem-
ber and supporter. We hope he'll make
the drive to the Big City to join us for a
meeting one of these days!
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